
J o h n  d e  G r a f f  2 0 2 4 — 2 0 2 5  F a l l  N e w s l e t t e r

A Message from the Principal... 

Dear John de Graff Community, 

As I reflect on my first term at John de Graff, I am filled with gratitude and excitement for all 
that we have accomplished together so far. It has been such a pleasure to witness the 
dedication and passion of our teachers, and I have been so impressed by the rich learning 
experiences our students have engaged in. Whether it’s through innovative projects, exciting 
extracurricular activities, or day-to-day classroom experiences, it’s clear that our students are 
thriving and reaching new heights. 

One of the highlights of my term has been the opportunity to meet so many of our wonderful 
families. I truly value the connections we are building, and I look forward to meeting more of 
you in the coming months. Your support and involvement are integral to our success as a 
school, and I am excited for the continued partnership we share. 
As we move forward, I want to let you know about some changes to our newsletter format. 
Going forward, our newsletter will be sent out at the end of each term, and it will serve as a 
celebration of the events and activities that have taken place throughout the term. Instead of 
focusing on updates and information, the newsletter will highlight the fantastic things that 
have occurred in our school community. 

Our weekly Friday EMEMO will continue to provide you with important information and up-
dates, ensuring you stay connected with any upcoming events or reminders. The newsletter 
will no longer include these details, but instead, it will become a vibrant collection of celebra-
tions—showcasing the many milestones, achievements, and special moments that make 
John de Graff such a wonderful place to learn and grow. 

Thank you once again for your continued support, and I look forward to the exciting year 
ahead. 

Warm regards, 

Christi Qua 

JOHN DE GRAFF  SCHOOL 
1020 Louelda Street 
Winnipeg, MB R2K 3Z4 
Phone: 204-669-1280 
Fax: 204-668-9413 
Email: jdg@retsd.mb.ca 

Webpage:  www.retsd.mb.ca/schools/jdg 

OFFICE HOURS: 8:15 a.m. - 4:15 p.m. 

PRINCIPAL 
Ms. Christi Qua 

VICE-PRINCIPAL  
Mrs. Pam MacDonell 

SCHOOL TIMES: 
School Bell Rings  8:50 a.m. 
School Starts  9:00 a.m. 
Lunch Begins 11:45 a.m. 
Afternoon Bell Rings 12:40 a.m. 
Afternoon Begins    12:45 p.m. 
School Dismisses   3:30 p.m. 

REMINDER: NO PARKING 

YELLOW BUS ZONE  8:00 a.m.to 4:00 p.m. 

This publication is available in alternative formats upon request – contact the school at jdg@retsd.mb.ca 

mailto:jdg@retsd.mb.ca
http://retsd.mb.ca/school/jdg/Pages/default.aspx
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Are you feeling generous?  
John de Graff School is once again collecting non-perishable food for Harvest Manitoba. 
Last year the school raised 5 bins and 3 boxes of food!  

Harvest Manitoba began as Winnipeg Harvest 35 years ago! Harvest Manitoba collects 13 
billion pounds of food for hungry Manitobans every year.  

 

Please check your cupboards, or grab something to donate next time you are at the 
store. Consider donating canned tuna/soup/stew, pasta and sauce, rice and baby formula 
as these are the most needed items.  

 

The yellow bins are now all around the school and are ready to be filled! The harvest 
Manitoba campaign runs from November 19th- December 5th. The grade 3’s in room 
18D encourage you to please bring a “tin for the bin!” 
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Halloween at JDG 
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Diwali Club event held on October 28th and 29th.  

.It was a wonderful celebration filled with colorful 

decorations and  fun activities! 

Grade 2 Diwali Celebration 

Our Grade 2 students had a special two-day celebration of Diwali on October 28th and 29th. The Diwali Club was 
filled with creativity as students made vibrant rangolis, painted paper diyas, and learned about the significance of 
the festival. They also had fun learning the importance of light, love, and togetherness. It was a joyful way for stu-
dents to experience the traditions of Diwali! 
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Yoga Club 

Grade 2 students gather for Yoga Club to explore fun poses and mindfulness. This half 
an hour-long class is all about fun, flexibility, and mindfulness. The class helps them 
improve balance, strength, and focus while also learning relaxation techniques. Stu-

dents enjoy playful activities and practicing deep breathing to stay calm and focused. 
Yoga Club has quickly become a favorite part of the week, offering kids a peaceful 

break and helping them build confidence and concentration. 

Every Thursday in grade 2 class with grade 2 students! 
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Exciting Times in Phys. Ed at John de Graff School! 

This fall, our physical education program has been packed with exciting events and activities that kept our students 
active, engaged, and having fun. Here’s a recap of all the fantastic happenings in our gym and beyond! 

Cross-Country Club 

In September, our students laced up their running shoes and joined the 
cross-country club, practicing three times a week to build endurance and 
stamina. Their hard work paid off at the divisional cross-country meet at 
Birds Hill Park, where they proudly represented John de Graff School. The 
students performed brilliantly and had a wonderful time at the event. 

Terry Fox Event 

In October, our school honored Terry Fox and his 
dream of a world without cancer. Students learned 
about Terry’s remarkable courage, humility, deter-
mination, and perseverance. Mrs. Korb’s class 
stepped up as student leaders, helping make this 
event a meaningful experience for everyone. 

Volleyball Club 

In October and November, our grades 3–5 students enjoyed volleyball 
club over the lunch hour. Younger students focused on serving, passing, 
and volleying skills, while the grade 5s honed their volleyball techniques 
and learned the basics of a Triple Ball game. The club concluded with an 
exciting Triple Ball event at Emerson School on November 16th, where 
the grade 5 students showcased their skills and had an unforgettable 
day of fun and competition. 
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Halloween in the Gym 

The final week of October brought spooky fun to our gym! Students participated in a variety 
of Halloween-themed stations, practicing Frisbee throws to slice pumpkins and feed Franken-
stein moon cookies, bouncing through graveyards, and climbing over giant spider webs. They 
also tested their strength to swing over swamps and navigate the witch’s tunnel, finishing 
with some ghost-bowling. It was a frightfully fun time for all! 

Jets Day Celebration 

October 9th marked Jets Day, where students celebrated 
the Winnipeg Jets’ season opener by wearing their Jets 
colors and participating in a special scooter circuit event. 
The gym became an Air Force base, with students taking 
turns piloting their “jet fighter planes” around the gym. 
The energy and excitement in the gym were sky-high! Go 
Jet's Go! 
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It’s been an incredible fall for our Phys. Ed program at John de Graff School, and 
we look forward to more exciting activities and events in the months ahead! 

 
Tara Di Bartolo 

Pirate Day Adventures 

On September 19th, Captain Feir and Captain Di Bartolo transformed the gym into a massive 
pirate ship to celebrate International Speak Like a Pirate Day. Students tested their pirate 
skills in an array of thrilling stations: climbing the Jolly Roger, swinging from ship to ship, pull-
ing the lifeboat, and tossing cannonballs at the crow’s nest. From balancing on the island to 
swimming with the fishes, every activity put their pirate prowess to the test. It was a swash-
buckling adventure filled with fun and laughter! 
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Soccer, or football as some call it, is a game that transcends borders and brings people to-

gether from all over the world. This is evident on the playgrounds of John de Graff as stu-

dents from all grades enjoy playing the beautiful game. 

The students of grade 5, have a strong love for the sport and have participated in a lunch 

time soccer club this fall.  

Before participating, the grade five players signed a contract. This contract serves as a re-

minder and commitment to the ideals of John de Graff school. Sportsmanship, safety, inclu-

sivity, and respect are the priorities of the agreement. Players are held accountable to their 

word, while also developing their skills and most importantly, having fun! They attended a 

team meeting, where these expectations were explained and agreed upon by all involved, 

before finally heading out, on to the pitch  

Teams are created based on each players individual skill level and familiarity with the sport. 

This results in competitive games that are enjoyable, safe, and allow for players to develop 

their skills in a calm environment and at their own pace.  

The grade 5 players have eagerly demonstrated their skills and athleticism. They have show-

cased an incredible sense of sportsmanship along the way. Students have uplifted each other, 

using positive words, showing and teaching each other new moves, and demonstrating re-

spect to the teachers supervising their games.  

These soccer stars have not only shown growth in their skills but also in their ability to work 

as a team. Demonstrating clear communication with one another, they share the ball, pass, 

create plays, makes outstanding saves, score wonderfully crafted team goals, and craft enter-

taining goal celebrations. Their spirit and enthusiasm are infectious and inspires the younger 

grades. Great work grade 5! 

Soccer Club 



 10 

 

At John de Graff, our staff and students spent time learning and talking about 

the importance of our role in reconciliation. We focused on the message that Every 

Child Matters and the importance of acknowledging mistakes of the past and how we 

can shape our future. As September 30 marks the annual National Day for Truth and 

Reconciliation, we recognized this day on Friday, September 27. Students are learn-

ing about honouring Orange Shirt Day and the intent of the day. Classes took time to 

look closely at the Survivor’s Flag - at the entrance to the school which represents 

thoughts, emotions, experiences and hopes expressed by survivors who have shared 

their truths about residential schools. The flag affirms our commitment to the re-

membrance of lives lost through and lives affected by residential schools. The differ-

ent symbols of the Survivor’s flag were highlighted and hung in the trees in our forest 

behind the school and provocations were written beside the description. Students 

were asked to think about questions like: What is something that makes you feel spe-

cial?,  Where do you feel at home?, Where do you feel safe?, and Who helps you feel 

loved and protected? RETSD has provided our teachers with many ideas and re-

sources to work on with students to learn about the ideas and importance of truth 

and reconciliation. 

TRUTH AND RECONCILIATION 
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 John de Graff MUSIC 

October music classes at John de Graff have been filled with singing and...Animals?  

Students are using a wide variety of animals to help learn the sounds we use in rhythms. Students are using the animal 

sounds to perform and create their own rhythms and songs. finished songs are performed verbally and on provided instru-

ments.  

 Students worked hard to prepare music for our Remembrance Day assembly. Students are learning proper performance 

skills and working to develop their singing voices. They are learning about the importance of reasonable citizenship and 

working together to maintain peace and respect in our school. Students are excited to share their songs with the John de 

Graff community! 

     
   Mr. Schroeder 
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The poppy is about the people that went to war  

We should be happy and nice to everyone in honour of those that died  

We used q-tips to make a dot to paint our art  

The dots represent beadwork done by Metis artists  

It took a long time and patience to make our poppies 

Dot Art—Inspired by Metis Art 

We held our Remembrance Day service at school on November 7th in the morning. The grade 5 cohort hosted the service and did an 
excellent job sharing their perspective writing, highlighting Indigenous veterans, and shared writing. We were honoured to hear from 
Mr. Joe Reidy who spoke of his experience in the army and shared some photos of his time there. Our ceremony featured live music 
from both the Grade 5 and Grade 1 choirs plus a live trumpeter, Luca Kennedy, performed our reveille. Many staff and students worked 
hard to make the service a success. 

REMEMBRANCE DAY AT JOHN DE GRAFF 
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Dear John de Graff families, 

 

We are pleased to announce that through the hard work and 
dedication of the students in Mrs.Bargen's, Mr.Willms and 
Ms.Nelson's classes, and your generosity, we were able to col-
lect 418 pairs of socks! The students made posters, morning 
announcements and a Chatter Pix video to get information to 
students and motivate eachother to help community members 
in need. The children's socks will soon be dropped off at Acorn 
Family Place and the men's and women's socks have been do-
nated to RAY Center.  

Thank you again for making a difference in our commu-
nity and warming the toes of many Winnipeggers this 
winter season! 

 

Much appreciated! 
The Grade 2 Team 
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RETLife Winter 2025 Programming is now open for registration! 

 

RETLife is pleased to announce the launch of its Winter 2025 Programming lineup! With more than 
50 new and returning programs to choose from, there's something for everyone! 

Just a small sample of some of the programs being offered this winter include: 

 

Engineering for Kids – Mission to Mars 

Parent and Child Cooking Together – Lunches Made Easy 

Martial Arts for Kids 

Parent and Child Yoga 

Introduction to GymTASTICS 

• And much more! 

 

Visit RETLife for more information and to register! Book early to avoid disappointment! 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fretlife.ca%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cslower%40retsd.mb.ca%7C858b2d574bad4827522f08dd08d83e34%7C91d5f8ae0b3d46928c5c88fb7118d647%7C0%7C0%7C638676447043236176%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRyd
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fretlife.ca%2Fproduct%2Fmission-to-mars-with-engineering-for-kids-ages-8-12-saturdays-february-22-march-22-2025-college-miles-macdonell-collegiate%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cslower%40retsd.mb.ca%7C858b2d
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fretlife.ca%2Fproduct%2Fparent-and-child-cooking-together-lunches-made-easy-one-parent-one-child-8-and-over-wednesday-january-29-2025-transconca-collegiate-institute%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cslower%40r
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fretlife.ca%2Fproduct%2Fkids-building-confidence-crusade-martial-arts-level-1-ages-6-9-mondays-january-6-march-24-2025-no-class-on-february-3-and-17-lord-wolseley-school%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cslower
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fretlife.ca%2Fproduct%2Fparent-and-child-yoga-with-pam-jansen-thursdays-january-23-2025-february-27-2025-angus-mckay-school%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cslower%40retsd.mb.ca%7C858b2d574bad4827522f08dd08d83
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fretlife.ca%2Fproduct%2Fintroduction-to-basic-gymtastics-ages-7-8-years-mondays-january-20-march-10-2025-no-classes-february-3-or-17-angus-mckay-school%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cslower%40retsd.mb.ca%7C8
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fretlife.ca%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cslower%40retsd.mb.ca%7C858b2d574bad4827522f08dd08d83e34%7C91d5f8ae0b3d46928c5c88fb7118d647%7C0%7C0%7C638676447043339108%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRyd
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APRIL 

Monday, April 7 ................... 1st Day of classes after break, Day 4 

Tuesday, April 8 ................... PAC Meeting, 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Friday, April 11 .................... No School, Co-ordinated PD Day 

Friday, April 18 .................... No School, Good Friday 

 

MAY 

Monday, May 5 ................... Music Monday 

Tuesday, May 13 ................. PAC Meeting, 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Monday, May 19 ................. No School, Victoria Day 

Thursday, May 29 ................ KG Open House, 6:00-7:00 p.m. 

 More information will be provided to 

 KG families. 

JUNE 

Monday, June 2 ................... No School, Co-ordinated PD Day 

Tuesday, June 10 ................. PAC Meeting, 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Friday, June 20 ..................... Grade 5 Farewell 

Monday, June 23 ................. No School, School PD Day 

Friday, June 27 ..................... LAST Day of classes before Summer, 

  Early Dismissal at 2:30 p.m. 

DECEMBER 

Wednesday, December 3 ..... Holiday Concert, 1:00 p.m. 

Thursday, December 4 ......... Holiday Concert, 1:00 p.m. 

Thursday, December 5 ......... Holiday Concert, 1:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, December 10 ......... PAC Meeting, 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Friday, December 20 ............ LAST Day of classes before Christmas 

 Break, Early Dismissal at 2:30 p.m. 

JANUARY 

Monday, January 6 ............... 1st Day of classes after break, Day 5 

Tuesday, January 14 ............. PAC Meeting, 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Friday, January 31 ................ No School, Co-ordinated PD Day 
 

FEBRUARY 

Monday, February 3 ............. No School, Co-ordinated PD Day 

Tuesday, February 11 ........... PAC Meeting, 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Monday, February 17 ........... No School, Louis Riel Day 

 

MARCH 

Monday, March 10 ............... Report Cards Online 

Tuesday, March 11 ............... PAC Meeting, 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Thursday, March 13 ............. Parent Teacher Student (PTS) 

 Conferences, evening 4:00-8:00 p.m. 

Friday, March 14 .................. Parent Teacher Student (PTS) 

 Conferences, a.m. 

 No School, Co-ordinated PD Day, p.m. 

Friday, March 28 .................. LAST Day of classes before Spring Break 

 Regular Dismissal 


